
 
November 20, 2015 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case 15-E-0267-Order Directing Modifications to Remote Net Metering Tariffs and Make 

Other Findings 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with the order issued in Case 15-E-0267 
(“Order”) on October 16, 2015 by the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”). 
 
    Fifth Revised Leaf No. 199.2 
    Third Revised Leaf No. 202.1 
  

To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
    

    Effective:  November 27, 2015 
 
 The above Order directed utilities to make the following two revisions: 1) eliminate the net metered 
limitation on remote net metered satellite accounts and, 2) add clarifying language regarding the 2 MW 
limitation for multiple remote net metered hosts serving one remote net metered satellite account. 
 
 Ordering Clause 2 of the Order directed utilities to file tariff changes by October 30, 2015 to 
become effective November 6, 2016. On October 29, 2015 an extension was granted by the Secretary of the 
Commission for additional time for the Joint Utilities to file the above revisions to November 20, 2015 with 
an effective date of November 27, 2015.  Attachment 1 to this filing indicates where the changes have 
occurred. 
 
  Ordering Clause 2 of this order waived the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) as to 
newspaper publication of these tariff amendments. 
 
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Carol Teixeira at (315)  
  
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Carol Teixeira 
   
       Carol Teixeira, Manager   
       NY Electric Pricing     
    
PJR 
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